
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA 17856
October 27, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on October 27, 2020 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, and Donald Wilver, Jr., Secretary Ellie Koveleskie and Solicitor Peter Matson. The minutes of the September 22, 2020 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated October 27, 2020 totaling $339,433.28.
OLD BUSINESS
Final bills from Larson Design were received by the township.  Linford Martin came in to our office and paid his bill, therefore Mrs. Koveleskie is sending a release of funds to his bank in the morning.  

 A motion was made by Mr. Seibert to appoint Benjamin Jamison to the Sewer Authority to replace Alan Dershem.  Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it was carried.  Mr. Dershem is now in a nursing home and has resigned his position.

NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to advertise the 2021 White Deer Township Budget.  Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it was carried.

Mr. Wilver discussed a request from a township resident, Matthew Mitch, to put a 3-way stop sign at Park and Leiser Road due to children playing in this area.  A stop sign at just Leiser Road seems reasonable. A traffic study might have to be done.  Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to table the issue until the next meeting, while Mr. Matson looks into it.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was carried.
PUBLIC COMMENT
Gary Leech, Sr. from the railroad club asked about having an open house event in November at the West Milton Memorial Park.  The township would benefit by getting half of the money raised at the event.  He also was interested in a car show next year and a drum corps competition.

Mr. Wilver requested to Mr. Leech that from this point on, he submit a detailed proposal to the township via Mrs. Koveleskie during her working hours.  That way, the supervisors will have the information in writing and can discuss it.
PLANNING AND ZONING 
David Hines presented a Lot-add Subdivision for the township to review and approve.  The Planning Commission made a positive review.  Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to approve the final plan for the Rabuck – Lot Add- Subdivision Plan.  Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it was carried.
Mr. Hines discussed the Byler Bond agreement to remove structure within one year.  A check was written by Mrs. Byler for $2420.00 to the township.

SOLICITOR COMMENT 
None
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
“All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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